
Town Council Meeting Minutes 

Nov. 12, 2024 

 

Attendees: Mayor Yeager, Comm. Bush, Comm. Carver, Jeannette DeLude 

Public Attendees: Cayden Carver 

The meeting was called to order at 6pm 

The minutes from the previous meeting were approved with one correction. The Public 
works report should read one trash can post not table post was broken. Ms. DeLude will 
correct the minutes and the minutes are approved with the correction. 

The treasurer’s report was approved as submitted. 

Old Business:  

Comm. Carver asked if we got a quote for mulch? The Mayor stated he had put out a couple 
request but no response yet. Comm. Bush said one of the other towns got mats for their 
playground, so they didn’t have to keep replenishing. The council agreed this was a good 
idea. The Town will need to look for grants for the matting in meantime we can research 
more. They also agreed for now we should get the mulch replenished. 

Comm. Caver reported she had talked to the Fire Dept. They will help with Fall Fest. The 
date has been set date as Sept. 27th 2025. The Town needs to reach out to Trinity church to 
give them the date and get them involved. Comm. Carver stated it will still be a town event 
but the Fire Dept and church can do fund raising (food etc). Comm. Carver also stated the 
Town needs to start reaching  out to vendors in January possibly sending out a save the date 
notice. 

New Business 

Helicopter pad – Ms. DeLude updated the council on the meeting with Choptank health. A 
future meeting will be held to discuss further. An email was sent regarding setting a date. 
Ms. DeLude will inform the council when the date is set in place. 

Mr. Jackson – Asked for the tree next to his garage to be either cut back or taken down. He is 
worried about it falling on his garage. Mayor said sometimes if you cut it then it kills off 
other sections. Ms. DeLude suggested we call a tree person to look at it and give an opinion 
on if it’s dangerous. Ms.  DeLude will call around. 

Public Works – not much to report. Opened train station for Rauch and checked park. 



Council comments – None 

Sheriff’s dept – as submitted 

TM report – submitted.  

Appreciation night – Ms. DeLude asked the council if the town would be doing an 
appreciation night again this year. The council unanimously voted yes. Comm. Bush said 
we can use the town mugs and fill them with goodies  for appreciation gifts this year.  It will 
be held at the January meeting and the town will offer finger foods/snacks. 

The council discussed doing a ground breaking when the work on the train station is set to 
start. They would like to invite everyone who helped with funding and was an integral part of 
the project , as well as, the county commissioners and the newspaper.  

Karen Cotton called and state there are potholes on Fairhaven road she would like filled. 
The Mayor reported that is maintained by Caroline county. 

The meeting was adjourned at 628pm. 

 

 

 


